James C. VarpeLL, I
44TH FLOOR
WORLDWIDE PLAZA
825 EIGHTH AVENUE
NEW YORK, N.Y. 10019

October 9, 2012

To whom it may concern:

I am writing as a reference for Mike Taylor of TM Taylor
Construction, Inc. Mike was in charge of the construction of our
vacation home in Yonge’s Island, South Carolina, which was built in
2001-2002. Since then, he has built several improvements and
additions, including a horse stable and a large storage shed. All the
work was performed to our expectations.

We have found Mike to be honest and reliable. He also
provides constructive suggestions for achieving goals at a lower cost.

I recommend Mike Taylor for any construction work you are
considering. Please feel free to contact me if you require additional
information.

Very truly yours,

James C. Vardell, 111

Walker Maginnis, Associate Pastor |
First Baptist Church Charleston o

48 Meeting St ’ :
Charleston, SC 29401




